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Subscribe to receive regular Sustainability and Innovations Updates. 
Visit a2gov.org/sustainability for additional background.  
Contact the Office of Sustainability and Innovations at Sustainability@a2gov.org  


PROGRAMMATIC UPDATES:

Solarize: 
We have now completed 8 bulk buys, with some installs still pending through the first quarter of this year. We have just scheduled our first 2021 group buy meeting, and anticipate several more in the coming weeks. Thus far, we’ve supported approximately 850 kW in new solar primarily in Ann Arbor but also some in surrounding townships and communities.  In the one year that Solarize has been operational, we have had 129 individual arrays committed directly through the program, in addition to folks learning about solar through our programming, and purchasing it via outside vendors. We continue to engage with a number of condo associations looking to move their boards to allowing solar adoption, and educating the communities about green energy. The battery/storage “clearinghouse” informational page is now visible on our website (https://www.a2gov.org/departments/sustainability/Sustainability-Me/Families-Individuals/Pages/Solar-Batteries.aspx). We continue to collaborate with others in the state and internationally to share our program structure and successes, so it can be adapted and deployed widely. Specifically, we supported a first Solarize group meeting in Detroit, and program development in Toronto.  We are now in the research and planning stages of creation of a Low and Moderate Income Solar Access Program, and are establishing a working group that includes municipal, expert, and industry input. Folks interested in participating in a Solarize group buy in 2021 and contact us through our website: a2gov.org/solar. 

10,000 Trees Initiative: 
In early fall the City announced a new 10,000 Trees Initiative that will support individuals with planting and nurturing trees on private property. The goal of planting 10,000 trees is in the City’s carbon neutrality plan: A2ZERO and will help address issues related to urban heat, stormwater, air quality, and climate change. The program is nearing the end of its planning stage, so individuals interested in learning more should continually check out the City’s website. Stay tuned for exciting announcements in February!

EV Readiness Ordinance:
The second reading of the EV Readiness Ordinance by City Council will occur on January 19th. The ordinance will require new construction to include varying levels of EV charging infrastructure in parking areas. 
https://www.ecocenter.org/ann-arbor-poised-pass-state%E2%80%99s-first-comprehensive-ev-readiness-ordinance
https://www.a2gov.org/departments/planning/Pages/Electric-Vehicle-Charging-Stations.aspx

DC Fast Chargers:
OSI staff are planning for a DC Fast Charger installation in the Ann St lot of City Hall.  ChargePoint has been selected to provide 4 CPE250c DCFCs modules for the installation, which can charge EVs with up to 125 kW of power. These would be the highest power chargers within the Ann Arbor highway loop, and the only fast chargers located in the downtown area. Two incentive grants/rebates have been received, for $170,000 in funding support for the project. The remaining funding was granted from City Council in December. City staff are currently working with DTE and an electrical contractor to finalize site plans.

Renewable Energy, Efficiency, Electrification, and Equity Movement (RE4M) Updates:  
After RE4M workshops to understand how to effectively, efficiently, and equitably pair renewable energy with energy efficiency, electrification and social equity, OSI staff are planning programs to promote heat pump awareness and adoption, especially for low and moderate-income families. For heat pump HVAC and water heater, the OSI staff have: 1) identified barriers on heat pump adoption; 2) initiated conversation with DTE on energy efficiency rebates on heat pumps; 3) started conversation with partners to design a program to support low and moderate-income families to replace energy-intensive appliances with heat pumps; 4) participated workshops held by MPSC and advocated for assessments on grid flexibility with deep electrification and rapid growth of distributed generation .



